
I am formally requesting to appear before the Barrington Planning Board to Request a One Year 

Extension regarding case file: 251-63-RC-21-SR to 19SEP2025 for our Approved Site 
plan. 
 
My reasoning is simple:  The failed, frivolous and completely unnecessary Lawsuit 
against my business (2A Tactical LLC) by the Town of Barrington caused us to be 
unable to secure a construction loan.  By the time the Town dropped the lawsuit, the 
cost of building materials had skyrocketed due to the manufactured covid crisis, which 
then put me in no position to be able to afford said building project.  There are other 
factors, such as stressors on my PTSD, on my staff, a very real and significant slump in 
the firearms market, a massive internal theft by an employee and other factors that I 
could list. 
 
Given my relationship with the town, I would expect the Planning Board to be charitable 
with my request for an extension. 
 
I look forward to seeing the Planning Board in person. 
 
-Robert Russell 
 

Robert W. Russell 
 

Owner, 2A Tactical LLC and 2A TAC Air OPS Drone Services 

SFC (Ret.) United States Army (11B40) 100% P&T 

FAA Licensed Part 107 Commercial Drone Pilot 

2atac.com 

99 Tolend Road 

Barrington NH 03825 

Landline:  603-948-1519 

Direct Cell:  978-833-1215 
 

A Disabled Veteran Owned and Operated Business! 
 


